
 LENEXA PARKS & RECREATION 
 ADVISORY BOARD 

 
February 12, 2025 

Lenexa City Hall, Community Forum 
17101 W. 87 Street Parkway 

5:30 p.m.  
 

AGENDA 
 
 

 1. Call to Order 
   
 2. Business from the Floor 
   
 3. Approval of Minutes   
   
 4. Adoption of Agenda 
   
 5. Parks and Recreation Staff Update – John Giambalvo (Prescribed 

Native Burning) 
   
 6. Tree Adoption Request – Black Hoof Park Disc Golf Course Hole #6 

(Sydney Napier for pet dog Bauer Napier) 
   
 7. Tree Donation Request – Sar-Ko-Par Trails Park (Loring Leifer for 

Patricia (Patty) McCoy) 
   
 8. Reports to the Board 

A. Members’ Report 
B. Director’s Report 

• 2025 Park Board Meeting Schedule 

• Chair and Vice-Chair Elections Next Month 
C. Staff Reports 

   
 9. Next Park Board Meeting:  March 12, 2025 – Lenexa City Hall, 

Community Forum, 17101 W. 87 Street Parkway 
   
 10. Adjournment 
   

 
       
 

LENEXA PARKS & RECREATION MISSION STATEMENT 
“Lenexa Parks & Recreation strengthens community through exceptional people, 

programs, facilities and festivals.” 



 
 
 
 
DATE:  February 12, 2025 
 
TO:  Parks and Recreation Advisory Board 
 
FROM: Logan Wagler, Parks and Recreation Director 
 
RE:   Adoption of a Tree and Plaque 
 
 
The Parks and Recreation Department has been offered the adoption of a tree at the 
Black Hoof 18-hole Disc Golf Course with a plaque. 
 
Sydney Napier would like to adopt a tree near hole #6 at Black Hoof Disc Golf Course in 
memory of the family dog Bauer. Sydney’s family has walked Bauer through the disc 
golf course, cross country course, and trails for the last 12 years. The family would like 
to honor Bauer with a plaque, so they can keep him in their hearts on their walks for 
many years to come. 
 
The total value of the adoption is $350.00, which includes the installation of the honey 
bronze plaque by Parks staff. The attached picture shows the tree location at Black 
Hoof 18-hole Disc Golf.  
 
As per policy, requested wording for the plaque is: 
 

In Loving Memory of 
Bauer Napier 

Forever In Our Hearts 
 
I recommend acceptance of this adoption. Please contact me with questions or 
comments. Thank you. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
DATE:  February 12, 2025 
 
TO:  Parks and Recreation Advisory Board 
 
FROM: Logan Wagler, Parks and Recreation Director 
 
RE:  Donation of Tree and Plaque 
 
 
The Parks and Recreation Department has been offered the donation of a tree at Sar-
Ko-Par Trails Park with a plaque. 
 
This request is from Loring Leifer to donate a tree at Sar-Ko-Par Trails Park. Mrs. Leifer 
is dedicating the tree on behalf of her friend who enjoyed walking in Sar-Ko-Par Trails 
Park. Their best memories were made during Christmas time as each year they would 
enjoy the lights at Sar-Ko Aglow. They request the tree be adorned with lights for all to 
see. The location for the Elm tree will be on the West side of Rose’s Pond. 
 
The total value of the donation is $470.00, which includes procurement and installation 
of the tree, concrete pad, and a honey bronze plaque. The attached picture shows the 
tree location.  
 
As per policy, requested wording for the plaque is: 
 

In Celebration of our friend 
Patricia (Patty) McCoy 

Her spirit lights up our lives 
Dedicated March 14, 2025 

 
I recommend acceptance of this donation. Thank you. 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 


